From: Will Stites <will.stites@uwalumni.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 11:46 AM ,

To: Clerk of the Supreme Court and Court of Appeals <Clerk@WIlcourts.gov>;
Ibrenner@reinhartlaw.com

Subject: [E] Wisconsin "Business Court"

>

Dear Supreme Court Clerk and Ms. Brenner:
(My information source is unclear about whom to contact.)

This is a comment on Rule Petition 16-05D, In re Creation of a Pilot Project for Dedicated Trial
Court Judicial Dockets for Large Claim Business and Commercial Cases.

The "business court" is an undemocratic idea that needs to be abandoned. It unjustly advantages

wealthy corporations that already have other unjust advantages in our court system (like money,
let's be serious). Governance of the business court system is grossly stacked in favor of powerful
business interests with no meaningful input from the public or other stakeholders.

This project SHOULD NOT be extended. The petition should be denied.
Will Stites |

425 Bukolt Ave.
Stevens Point, Wis. 54481




